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February 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Cardinal Gibbons Community, 

 

It is with a mix of sadness and gratitude that we announce the resignation of Jason Curtis, 

Principal of Cardinal Gibbons High School, effective June 30, 2019. He will take on the position 

of President of Saint Francis High School in Mountain View, California. Jason has played a 

vital role in the development and success of Cardinal Gibbons. We will miss his inspiring 

leadership as he embraced our mission “To form men and women of faith, service, and 

leadership in church and community.” The Board congratulates Jason on his new position and 

cannot thank him enough for his dedication, passion, and enthusiasm. He will be greatly 

missed by all in our community. We wish him and his family well as they move back to their 

roots in California. 

 

The Board of Trustees, with Bishop Zarama and Dr. Fedewa, Superintendent of Catholic 

Education and Formation, have already initiated the leadership succession process for our 

school community. We are dedicated to finding a leader who will continue the tradition of 

spiritual growth, service to others, academic excellence, and leadership development. Cardinal 

Gibbons stands today as one of the most outstanding Catholic high schools in our country. The 

collaboration of all in our community—students, educators, parents, alumni, and benefactors—

has made this possible.   

 

All of us who in some way have been a part of the Gibbons experience find it hard to describe 

just what makes Gibbons “Gibbons.” In the lived experience of “Gibbons,” we come to know a 

community of faith living each day in support of young people, their families, each other, and 

the wider community. We will seek a leader who will lead us to an ever-deeper embracing of our 

mission and the spirit of the school we hold dear. 

 

Sincerely, 

The Cardinal Gibbons High School Board of Trustees 

 

 

 

 


